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Hanging the Greens

Please join us for the Hanging of the Greens
as we decorate the sanctuary Saturday
morning Nov. 30 beginning at 9:00. We need
some volunteers to put up the tree and hang
the altar garlands. Join us in making our
church beautiful for the Advent season.

Christmas Bake Sale

A Christmas Bake Sale will be held Sunday,
Dec 8. in the east narthex before and after
worship. This bake sale will feature a bit of
Trimble history. The pretty glass dishes that
will be used for the cookie plates and treat
cups are from the Trimble kitchen and were
used in the 1950°s-1960°s. What a special
remembrance of the Trimble kitchen that has
always been an integral part of Trimble. Your
help 1s appreciated 1n providing any baked
goods or candies. Please have your items to
the church by noon on Saturday, Dec 7. We
will assemble and wrap all items for the sale.
(Sunday morning will be fine for those who
cannot make it on Saturday). Also. please
plan on attending the bake sale. Trimble has
the best bakers!

Call Penny 1f you have any questions (203-
1553). Proceeds will go to the kitchen fund
for restocking/replacing items.

Christmas Program Dec. 22
Our Sunday School will present “The
Incredible Christmas Search™ Dec. 22 during
worship. It’s not too late to have your kids
included. Sunday School begins at 9:15.

Peyton Allyn-Sheehan and Ethan Olson were our
pilgrim acolytes this year. They helped collect a full
grocery cart of non-perishable food which will be_
given to the food bank.

“Mittens and More” Giving Tree
The Missions Team has a “Mittens and More™
Giving Tree this year in the fireplace room.
Please bring new and gently used mittens,
scarves, hats and socks for adults or children.
Please bring them any Sunday in Advent and
they will be distributed before Christmas.

Christmas Eve Worship 4:00
Our Christmas Eve candlelight service will be
at 4 pm. The Church of All Nations will have
a service at 5:30. It’s a wonderful time to
invite friends and family. We will need
volunteers to help with this service.
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But what if I'm not merry?

“So have yourself a merry little Christmas now.”
It’s a nice thought. But suppose you don’t want
to “make the yuletide gay”? Suppose that “from
now on your troubles™ won’t “be miles away™?
Are vou just a party pooper?

Here and there, we run into folks who aren’t
happy at Christmas because they're Grinches—
they relish wallowing in misery and dishing it
out to others. Real Grinches are few and far
between. But many folks may /ook like Grinches
because for them, Christmas just isn’t that happy
a time.

There are at least as many reasons for this as
there are people. Christmas falls in the dead of
winter. and for some. winter is not their best
season. Some older folks aren’t able to get out of
the house much, and cabin fever sets in.
Younger folks may find themselves swamped by
various activities. Shopping this time of year is
not a relaxing activity. School programs are
often a pain for parents, and grandparents and
students, as to many people are crammed for too
long in to a small space.

Some may become aware of money problems. as
check balances drop and credit card limits are
reached as well as new worries about fuel bill
increases. Other problems may come up that
don’t respect the calendar. Just because it’s
Christmas doesn’t mean you can’t have a
problem at work or school. Winter 1s also a
good time to get sick, and our emotional health
can suffer long after the body has recovered.

No wonder that for many, Christmas season is
also the boozing season or the over-eating
season. We may feel a need to self-medicate in
all sorts of ways, and that’s seldom very
productive.

The good news is that in reality, Christmas is
made precisely for those who don 't feel like
having a Merry Christmas. Really? Read the
Beatitudes (Matthew 5:1-12). Jesus lists off a
whole bunch of people who should be happy
(“blessed™). First in line are the “poor in
spirit"—in this case, those who don’t feel very
Christmassy. The kingdom of heaven belongs to
them, Jesus says. Jesus was born precisely for
those who are having trouble saving “fa-la-1a-la-
la, la-la-1a-1a.”

Jesus was born to a couple of Galilean peasants,
not a Roman senator or Silicon Valley
billionaire. The angels announced his birthto a
bunch of shepherds, not the faculty at Harvard.
The point of the Christmas story is pretty clear:
Jesus wasn’t born to entertain those who have
already been blessed. He was born to save those
still waiting for their blessing.

If you're already a happy Christmas person,
have patience with those who aren’t. Give Jesus
time to warm their hearts. And if you’'re on the
not-so-happy side of the fence, be patient with
the good cheer of others. Jesus has you at the top
of his list. and is waiting for you to open the
most wonderful Christmas gift of all.

Yours in Christ,
Pastor Martha
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November Faithfulness
Nov. 4 Attendance - 28 Offering - $1154.83

Nov. 11 Attendance - 30 Offering - $ 2213.21

Nov. 18 Attendance - 40 Offering - $ 985.25
Nov. 25 Attendance - Offering - $

Offering needed per month for expenses - $7,050

Thankful
The Worship team asked folks what they were
thankful for:
+My health, my family & friends, & Trimble

Church family. Sue
+Our family, our church, our pastor.. so many
blessings. Phyllis
+Russ & Junie Carissa
+A loving family and a house we care about.
Amber
+I am grateful for God’s healing touch.
Betty
+For my beautiful angel Karlyn and life.
Steve
+For my health and my church family!
Jim

+Being 80+ and in good health so I can stay in
my own home and come to church.  Joye

Children’s Christmas Program

The Sunday School Christmas Program will be
on December 22 during the worship hour at
10:30 If you wish to have your children
participate, they must come to Sunday School at
9:15 for rehearsals. Thank you!

MISSIONI c\WVs
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Ingathering Mission Kits Delivered
This year we collected for the In-Gathening:

18 Blankets,

11 Health Kits,

35 School Kits,

2 Layette Kits

. This gives Trimble a recognition credit of
$782.00. Sue and Kathy Weisz delivered the |
kits to Cherokee.

Mittens and More Giving Tree
Missions Team has a Mittens and More Giving
Tree this year. People are encouraged to bring
new and gently used mittens, scarves, hats and
socks for adults or children. Please bring them
any Sunday in advent and they will be
distributed before Christmas.

Soup Kitchen

Volunteers are needed to help at the Soup
Kitchen on Friday, Jan 3. Please let Sue Brandt
know if you can help at 943-4059.

Naomi Circle Party

Naomi Circle will meet Dec. 3 at the church for
their Christmas Party. All women of the church
are invited to join them at 6:30 in the fireside
room. They will have a gift exchange via “The
Greedy Game.” Please bring a snack to share.

Jail Cookie Ministry

Jail Cookies will be donated on the fifth Sunday,
Dec. 29. Time to share those delicious
Christmas treats.

Caroling Party
If you are interested in caroling to Brookdale
and Bickford please tell Pastor Martha.
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December Bonthdags & Anniversanics

6 - Elaine Smith
10 - Kelsey Anderson
10- Scarlet Woods
11 - Rick Larson
15 - Jackie Mandl

16 - Lisa Schneiders

21 - Roberta Hansen

24 - Janell Peterson

26 - Ronn & Betty Dirks

Our Prayer Joys and Concerns:

Joys and Concerns:

*Marilyn Sherer ishaving with kidney problems, connected to her
transplant last year.

* Bonnie Fields was hospitalized last month, but is now home.

*Karlynn Eslick is undergoing special cancer treatments.

*Those struggling with depression.

Ongoing Health Concerns:

* Steve Counterman, Sharon Sonier. Sandi Sward,
Karlynn Eslick & Amber Brady, Jeanette Wilson,

Nursing Homes:

* Doris McCall at Bickford Cottage

* David Considine at Northern Hills Assisted Living
* Bob Hunt at Brookdale

Other Concerns:

* People fighting addictions

* Those in military service.

Ministry

5:45pm Exercise Class
§:00pm NA

Sun Mon Tue ‘Wed Thu Sat
Church Office Hours
Monday & Saturday mornings
Call ahead if possible ( 252-2883)
I 2 8 4 5 6 7
9:15 Sunday School 2:40-4:40 After School Pastor’s Day Off
‘1‘°“3f & :‘*:ﬁnion 5:45pm Exsrcis Class | 5+45pm ExerciseClass | 5.45pm Exercise Class | 5+45pm Exercise Class
6:30pm Naomi Circle 7:00pm NA 7:00pm NA
Christmas Party in 8:30pm NA ;
Fireside Room S0
8:00pm NA
8 9 10 1 2 13 14
9:15 Sunday School 2:40-4:40 After School Pastor’s Day Off
10:30 Worship 545pm Exercise Class | 545pm ExerciseClass | 5:45pm ExerciseClass | 5:45pm Exercise Class
6:30pm Finance and 8:00pm NA §:30pm NA 7:00pm NA 7:00pm NA
Bake Sale : i
Ad Council Mtgs. 8:30pm NA
15 16 17 18 19 20 21
9:15 Sunday School 9:30am Pastor at Pastor’s Day Off
1030 Worship ) Brookdale Chapel
240440 Afterschool | S:45pm Evercise Class | 5:45pm Evercise Class | S45pm Eereise Class | 70000 na 700pmNA
5:45pm Exercise Class 8:00pm NA 8:30pm NA 8:30pm NA
22 23 4 26 7 28
9:15 Sunday School
10:30 Worship 5:45 Exercise Clas: i .
Sunday School e 4.0&:;::;!:@: 5:45pm Exercise Clas:
Christmas Program Sitvice 8:30pm NA FPmEREe LE | 2.00pm NA 7:00pm NA
8:30pm NA
29 30 31
= Pastor’s Day Off
9:15 Sunday School 5-45 i 4
1030 \V'msizip 5:45pm Exercisa Class
9:30 Jail Cookie

Because of the vandalism this fall, we are improving security.

Cameras were donated and installed by the Traum family. (Thank you!)
Locks will be changed by Dec. 1.

If you need a key, contact Jim Suiter (377-7096).




Ad Council Minutes
Date: Wednesday, November 13, 2019
Present:
Pastor Martha, Betty Dirks, Elaine Smith, Jim Suiter,
Penny Traum Perez, Russ Roach, Sue Brandt,
Yvonne Thallas.

e Pastor Martha opened with prayer.

o Devotions were given by Yvonne.

e The previous meeting minutes were read and

approved as written.

Old Business:
The Parsonage Property Tax Appeal paperwork was
completed and sent by Ronn Dirks. We are awaiting
an assigned time/date to meet with the Appeal Board.
The Rental Lease Agreement for the Eritrean
Orthodox Church has been signed and is on file.
The rental agreement for La Roca Church is being
updated and will be presented to them for discussion
and signature.
New Business:
Pastor Martha presented the many completed forms
for Charge Conference. Each form was reviewed and
discussed by the Board and was approved for
presenting at Charge Conference on Sunday,
November 17, 2019, at Grace United Methodist
Church. Elaine and Sue will be attending Charge
Conference and representing Trimble.
Endowment:
Funds were used for purchase and install of a new
kitchen faucet which was beyond repair and had a
constant water drip. The water bill should reflect this
repair.
Education:
Pastor Martha reported for Carissa Roach. Plans are
in process for choosing the Christmas program for
the youth. Betty said the Adult Sunday School class
1s deciding on a study series.
Finance:
Elaine presented the October 2019 monthly report
and it was reviewed by the Board.
The bank signature cards are in need of updating.
Elaine will contact those involved.
Memorial Fund:
Russ reported that no money had been spent or
deposited in the Memorial Funds.

Missions:

Consensus was that Fred Hexom’s talk on the Habitat
for Humanity program was excellent, educational and
heartwarming, and the information was appreciated.
Betty stated the following items were collected for
the Ingathering:18 Blankets, 11 Health Kits, 35
School Kits, and 2 Layette Kits. This gives Trimble a
recogaition credit of $782.00. Sue and Kathy Weisz
delivered the kits to Cherokee.

The Mission’s Christmas “Giving Tree” will be
placed in the Fireside Room. Items to be collected are
Socks, Mittens, Gloves, and Scarves for all ages. The
Salvation Army was chosen as this year’s Giving
recipient.

Naomi Circle:

Naomi Circle will meet December 3™ for their
Christmas Celebration.

Nominations:

Nominations worked on Committee assignments for
2020 to update the information for Charge
Conference

Outreach:

The recent Neighborhood Outreach Spaghetti Dinner
not only featured good food but wonderful
fellowship.

The weekly Outreach After-School Program has had
a steady number of 13+ kids attending.

The Neighborhood “Fearless Halloween™ Party had a
wonderful turnout of neighborhood children and their
families. The hot dogs and chili were delicious and
the games were a hit.

Trustees:

Jim reported that all the trees have been removed
from the lower parking lot hill and the project is
complete for this fall. Spring will see a continuation
of landscaping work. He is waiting on a bid for the
locks and windows that need repair.

The light bulb replacement project is still in progress.
Worship:

Yvonne and Betty stated that the Worship Committee
has completed the fall decorating and are getting
ready for the Christmas Season. The Hanging of the
Greens will be held on Saturday, November 30% and
all are encouraged to attend and share in this event.

Pastor Martha closed with prayer.

Meeting was adjourned.






